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Director for  

Plant Operations  

Dave Smith 

816-846-0875  

Community Life  
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Message from the Executive Director  
The final month of 2020 has arrived. Many people are wish-

ing 2020 away, feeling that it has been a cursed year. The 

global pandemic has interfered with our holiday plans. Many 

of us are left feeling depleted. I have often sat at home think-

ing about how the Coronavirus has affected you all and what 

the St. Anthonyôs team could do to enhance the given cir-

cumstances.  

I challenged my friends on Facebook to tell me what they were thankful for in 

2020; answers about time with family, overcoming addiction, marriages, and 

babies were plentiful. The outpouring of gratitude uplifted my spirit considera-

bly. Psalm 23 is one of my favorites. I recently heard a discussion of this 

verse that I feel applies to 2020.  

I always love the beginning of the Psalm; ñThe Lord is my ShepherdéIn 

green pastures he makes me lie downéto still waters he leads me.ò Then 

comes, ñEven though I walk through the valley of the shadow of deathéò The 

year 2020 has felt like the valley of the shadow of death at times; unsure 

what to expect next. Then the Psalmist reminds us ñI will fear no evil, for you 

are with me.ò That last sentence holds the answer, ñfor you are with me.ò 

God has been with us through this entire year of 2020. Ephesians 4:10 en-

courages us to ñDraw your strength from the Lord and from  

His mighty power.ò Let us spend the next month focused on and drawing 

strength from the Lord.  

He is with us always and will see us through to the end of 

this year and beyond. Let us pray for a breath of fresh air in 

2021 and for understanding that nothing happens without 

His knowledge. 

Wishing you and yours a Merry Christmas! 

 

One year ago we all embarked on a 

new exciting journey with 

St. Anthonyôs Senior Living.  

This past year has been truly 

wonderful and we are all looking for-

ward to the future. As our family 

grows we will continue to serve in the 

light, with love, compassion and 

 prayer.  
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December Employee of The Month  

Diana was born in Kansas City and grew up in  

Arkansas. She moved back to Missouri and lived in Blue 
Springs for 20 years. She calls Kansas City home.  

Diana has worked as a caregiver and with 

seniors for more than 32 years and absolutely loves what 
she does.  

The part she loves the most about what she does is when 
the residents laugh and play along with her. She likes to be 
goofy and have fun with the residents as much as she can. 
Trust and loyalty are the most important things to her. 

Family is also very important to her. Diana's grandmoth-
er is her best friend. She raised 2 girls as her own and 
now she has grandkids to play with in her free time and 
she enjoys spending time with them.  

Diana Wilkins 

Monsignor John Leitner was raised near the Brookside area of Kansas 
City, MO. He attended St. Peterôs Grade School and Bishop Hogan 
High School. He then attended St. Johnôs Seminary in KC. Monsignor 
completed two years of college there and continued on with 2 years of 
college and four additional years of Theological studies in St Louis Mo. 
Monsignor was ordained in 1955. He officially began his ministry as As-
sociate Pastor at St. Catherineôs Parish. After five years at St. Cathe-
rineôs, Monsignor served as Associate Pastor at St. Therese Little 
Flower Parish. Next, Monsignor moved to Higginsville, MO as a pastor, 
he served for  four years. Then, the Bishop relocated Monsignor to Ho-
ly Cross Parish in KC, where he served for seven years.  

Monsignor had an opportunity to play a significant role in restoring Holy 
Crossôs church to itôs original beauty. At Holy Cross, Monsignor served for eight years as Pastor 
at St. John LaLande Parish in Blue Springs, MO. After Monsignorôs tenure in Blue Springs, he 
moved to Maryville, MO (100 miles north of KC) and spent ten years serving as Pastor. Mon-
signor played an integral role with the gymnasium addition to the school. Rightfully so, a ñLeitner 
Roomò was dedicated in commemoration of Monsignorôs service in the new building. In 1996, the 
Bishop transitioned Monsignor to St. Joseph The Worker Parish in Independence, MO. Interest-
ingly, St. Joseph The Worker included five hundred acres of farmland which Monsignor was re-
sponsible for overseeing. 

Monsignor Leitner decided to retire in 2004 at the humble age of 75.  

Monsignor returned to Kansas City and moved to Villa Ventura, a senior community, where he 
lived for fifteen years. Monsignor was heavily involved with numerous volunteer efforts at Villa 
Ventura. On November 18

th
, 2019, Monsignor moved to St. Anthonyôs! Thanks to Monsignor, res-

idents were able to enjoy Mass three times each week until July 1
st
, 2020. Interestingly, Mon-

signor was the second resident to move into St. Anthonyôs and that was on the very first day St. 
Anthonyôs was able to accept residents!  

Still to this day, Monsignor Leitner still enjoys painting. He also is teaching a water color class, he 
plays cards, enjoys gardening, and daily walks around the community, most importantly, continu-
ing to offer Sunday morning Mass in the St. Anthonyôs Chapel. Needless to say, Monsignor Leit-
ner is certainly enjoying his new home & taking advantage of the wonderful opportunity right here 
at St. Anthonyôs!  We are grateful and truly blessed to have him here. 



 Page 3 Page 3 

St. Anthonyôs Independent Living  

 Resident Council  

       Food & Beverage 

The Christmas decorations, purchased by The Residence Council (made  
possible by the gift of a friend), are being displayed throughout Independent 
Living, Assisted Living and Memory care. A special thank you goes to  
Jeannie Crawford who arranged and displayed all the decorations.  

St. Anthonyôs has truly become a Christmas wonderland.  

 
The Resident Council wishes to thank and commend Andy Tate who, for  
several months, arranged and put together the Sunday Happy Hour and  
Supper Club dinners for the residents. A special thank you also goes to Mary 
Lou Blomster, her daughter Susie and Margaret Hogan, who helped Andy do 
all the preparation, serving and cleanup work. 

  
Thanks to Andy, Mary Lou, Susie and Margaret, the residents were able to 
have drinks and dinner together. Each Sunday was a beautiful sight. The best 
part was being able to feel normal again. We hope to resume this Sunday 
 happy hour and dinner after the first of the New Year. 

                                                                                 

The Residence Council wishes each and everyone a very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year. 

  

Hi everyone! 

The Food and Beverage team misses seeing 
all of you in the Bistro but we shall all be re-
united soon enough.  

In the meantime, we have introduced the 
Strawberry Banana Smoothie as a new break-
fast item. It has Chia seeds and Greek yogurt 
as ingredients, so it is very healthy for you.  

I hope you all enjoyed our Thanksgiving meal; that stuffing was delightful! 

You are all in our thoughts and prayers. Please be safe and wash your hands. If you 
see Chef Eric Barkley around, please thank him and congratulate him. Itôs his one year 
work anniversary here at St. Anthonyôs!   -Gary 


